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Comments: Fixed anchors are critical to maintaining climbers' safety in the back country. This would not be

prohibited under the Wilderness Act. This goes against more than 50 years of established wilderness climbing

ethics and would needlessly endanger those trying to recreate in such areas. 

 

In addition, restricting the establishment of new routes on non-wilderness lands is not realistically enforceable

and will create confusion for land managers and climbers. 

 


